

Bar and Rental 1/12/21

7pm - 7:30pm

OIC - Roger Crook

Co Chairs: Scot Desort and Mike Stocknoff

In Attendance: Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Kristen and Emily Neu, Tommy Alameda, Scott Rothbart.

1. Discussed our ability to host the annual Super Bowl party. We will continue to discuss our options and investigate community interest.
2. We are sampling 3 different brands of Sauvignon Blanc to introduce to our wine lineup.
3. Ice maker is up and running, keypad has been reset. Getting quotes to install an inline water filter for the unit.
4. Bar income has been understandably low due to the pandemic, but slow and steady.
5. Discussed our ability to have gas fire pits for future deck events.

Submitted & Approved by Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental Meeting

Feb 9th, 2021

OIC - Roger Crook

Co - Chairs ; Scot Desort and Mike Stocknoff

7:00pm - 7:53pm

In Attendance: Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Stu Kipilman, Kristen Neu, Tom Alameda, Bob Fehon, Scott Rothbart, Patrizia Trento.

1. In light of the Governors restrictions having been eased, we have adjusted the bar hours to 7pm - 12am Friday and Saturday. Sunday hours remain the same at 4pm - 9pm.
2. NJ Mechanical will install a water filter on the ice machine this week.
3. Discussed purchasing 4 fire-pits for deck, natural gas/propane.
4. Bertoli is providing a quote for natural gas lines for the fire pits.
5. Committee Chairs will look at hanging light options for deck as well.
6. Looking into pre booking small bands to perform on Saturday nights in the spring / summer.
7. We are going to investigate a "virtual beer" tasting with one of our draft beer vendors. Discussed a pre purchase of featured beers with in-person pick up at clubhouse. Beer vendor to "present and educate" via Zoom.
8. Discussed being flexible for people's needs regarding ballroom, deck and Gold Bar rentals.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff-Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental Meeting

3/9/21

OIC - Roger Crook

Co - Chairs; Mike Stocknoff and Scot Desort

7:00pm - 8:04pm

In attendance; Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Roger Crook, Kristen and Emily Neu, Scott Rothbart, Tommy Alameda, Stu Kipilman, Mike Ilardi

1. Gold Bar draft beer lines were cleaned on 3/5/21.
2. A new water filter has been installed on the ice maker.
3. We are switching back to using glassware in the Gold Bar. Proper Covid washing / rinsing procedures are being followed. Bartenders have been notified on the proper 3 sink method.
4. Discussing dates for PSX Live to play on the deck. We will confirm available dates with the office as to not conflict with any ballroom events / other committee events.
5. Discussed our ability to host the WML Dart team for 3 home games: What are our restrictions, possible use of the Tiffany bar for darts instead of the Lounge.
6. We are continuing to solicit bids to run the gas lines for the fire pits. Can we monetize the fire pits as part of a ballroom rental as an added amenity?
7. Discussed working with and supporting House Activities for their Wine event.
8. Continued discussions to host a virtual zoom beer tasting with Cape May Brewing Co.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff-Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental Meeting 4/13/21

OIC - Roger Crook

Co - Chairs, Mike Stocknoff & Scot Desort

7:00pm - 7:47pm

In attendance - Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Tommy Alameda, Kristen Neu, John Sywenski, Mike Ilardi

1. Bar and Rental will be supporting the Women's Club, Mother's Day event (Muffins and Mimosas) at the clubhouse.
2. A new TV has been purchased and will be installed in the lounge. The previous TV had stopped working.
3. New craft beers in cans have been added to our craft beer lineup.
4. Discussed "Summer" beers to be ordered.
5. New Spring Bar hours starting in May Thursdays 7pm-11:30pm, Fridays 5pm-12am, Saturday 5pm - 12am, Sunday 3pm - 9pm.
6. Bar and Rental will be supporting House Activities for the Wine Tasting Event.
7. We will be doing Food Truck Fridays. We have 6 dates booked for April 30, May 7, 14, 28, June 11, 18. There are no rain dates so if a date is rained out it is just cancelled for that night.
8. We continue to gather information on the firepits. Our Site Manager had rec'd some interim guidance from the Township.
9. Briefly discussed Gold Lounge Rentals- we will continue with our existing plans modified due to current capacity constraints.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental

5/11/21

7:00pm – 7:55pm

OIC - Roger Crook

Co – Chairs: Mike Stocknoff and Scot Desort

In attendance: Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Scott Rothbart, John Sywenski, Thomas Alameda, Laura Eory, Kristen Neu

1. Committee approved FYI motion for board to spend up to \$600 per year for monthly subscription to beermenus.com digital menu system. This system provides for QR code menu scanning for the Gold Bar and custom menus for rental events. Monies to come from Country Club.
2. Beer Gas / Guinness issue has been resolved. Issue originated with Beer Gas supplier. 6 Beer Gas canisters have been swapped out for new ones.
3. Lights have been hung on the building and deck railing. We have received a lot of compliments.
4. Food Truck Fridays have been very well received and it has been reflected in bar revenue.
5. We will sell bottles of wine from the postponed wine event / wine preview.
6. Discussed ideas with Women's Club for future collaborations with B & R.
7. We are investigating purchasing a used 2 door (swing open) fridge for the liquor closet to replace the old barely working unit.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff-Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental

6/8/21

7:30pm – 8:50pm

OIC - Roger Crook

Co – Chairs: Mike Stocknoff and Scot Desort

In attendance: Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, John Sywenski, Thomas Alameda, Kristen Neu, Patrizia Trento, Mike Ilardi

1. Need to hire security for festival day. Scot will reach out to SOS and K9
2. Beermenus QR setup almost done.
3. Discussed various possible changes to banquet bar packages and facility pricing models. Banquet Manager will be asked to provide some historical data on rentals, bar income, event type, etc so we can make an informed decision. General consensus is that there are too many components and miscellaneous charges in our contract paperwork, including the “facility use fee”.
4. Approved decision to require all Tiffany bar events to have cash banks in the POS drawers to allow guests to pay for beverages not included in the event package without having to be asked to go to the Gold bar. Info will be passed on to banquet manager and bar staff
5. Discussed options for resident discounts on facility rentals, and better managing misuse of the discount. Looking into “friends and family” option to offer a mid-level discount for friends of members.
6. Discussed offering a “half ballroom” rental option. Cannot be reserved more than 60 days out from event. Will included use of west ballroom and deck, no kitchen access, no hostess. Still need to work on some logistics.

7. Resident and Board member Patrizia Trento has agreed to volunteer her time to learn the role of Bar & Banquet Coordinator from Phyllis Skolsky, who has decided to retire. Patrizia is learning the job without pay. If Patrizia wishes to stay on in a permanent, paid position, and if the committee chairs agree, Patrizia will step down from the board when her employment begins.
8. Reviewed bar receipts. Pleased with revenue so far this year after pandemic re-opening.
9. HAC Beach party 8/21/2021. Agreed to have 2 beers on tap using jockey boxes. All other beer will be served in cans only so no glass on deck and no need to pour into cups. Also discussed preparing summer drink mixes into large contains in advance, so bartenders only need to add the alcohol and serve. Thinking of ways to reduce lines. Need at least 2 bartenders.
10. Comedy night – November 6th.
11. Cannot get info from used refrigerator vendor over the phone. Scot will make one last attempt to visit in person.

Submitted by: Scot Desort-Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental Meeting

July 13th , 2021

7:05pm - 7:50pm

OIC - Roger Crook

Co - Chairs; Mike Stocknoff and Roger Crook

In Attendance; Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, John Sywenski, Scott Rothbart, Tommy Alameda, Bob Fehon, Bill Ratliff, Patrizia Trento

1. Co-Chairs and Officer in Charge interviewed a potential candidate for Event host duties. We have a few more interviews to set up.
2. Kegerators have been set up and tested. They are ready to go for Festival Days Weekend.
3. Beer & wine inventory moved to walk-in fridge to be cold for the weekend.
4. Keg inventory reviewed and moved into position for maximum efficiency during the weekend.
5. Soda inventory reviewed and moved as well.
6. Verified with Event Coordinator increased starting change money for bartender shifts.
7. We received a favorable quote from NJ POS regarding upgrading our current system. This is being driven by Windows 7 hitting its End of Life milestone from Microsoft.
8. All paper goods & cups have been ordered and will be here for the weekend.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental meeting

9/14/21

OIC - Roger Crook

Co-Chairs - Mike Stocknoff & Scot Desort

7:00pm - 7:45 pm

In attendance: Roger Crook, Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Patrizia Trento, Tommy Alameda, Kristen Neu, Scott Rothbart, Barry Silbiger.

1. Discussed options for Beach Party part 2. Depending on ticket sales and permit approval, could be held at beach, ballroom, or Gold Lounge?
2. The ice maker is still having issues. NJ Mechanical is looking into the ongoing problem.
3. Discussed purchasing a new fridge for the beer closet. Used units are very difficult to come by and are of questionable quality / no warranty.
4. Discussed "last minute" ballroom rentals and holiday party rentals. Costs and potential rental rates to be investigated.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff-Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar & Rental Committee Minutes

November 8, 2022

7pm - 7:55pm

OIC - Roger Crook

Co-Chairs - Mike Stocknoff & Scot Desort

In attendance: Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Mike Ilardi, Kristen Neu
Tommy Alameda, John Sywenski, Roger Crook

1. Discussed raising our “per consumption” deposit rate for events.
2. Discussed updating our “open bar” liquor offerings.
3. Bar and Rental with House Activities will combine to provide interior holiday decorations.
4. Agreed to charge a \$75.00 special order keg fee for any request outside of our normal stock for rental events.
5. Discussed Honeybook as a product for the Banquet Manager to use for scheduling, payments, contacts, invoices, leads etc We will begin with their free trial offer.
6. Rum Buckets were a great success.
7. Trivia Night has been VERY well received.
8. Karaoke night was a big hit.
9. We will open the bar early (12pm) on January 29th in conjunction with playoff football and the Women’s Club Winter Festival provided staffing is available.
10. Bartenders to be notified of “when the alarm goes off”; immediate protocol to follow.
11. Scott Heath to play in the Lounge on November 23rd.
12. Discussed Food Truck Fridays’ dates for May and June.
13. Discussed re-organizing the “cup” closet to be more efficient storage.

Submitted by: Mike Stocknoff-Co-Chair

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC

Bar and Rental

8:00pm - 8:25pm

December 12th, 2022

OIC - Roger Crook

Co - Chairs - Scot Desort & Mike Stocknoff

In attendance: Mike Stocknoff, Scot Desort, Roger Crook, Scot Rothbart

1. A 5 shelf wire rack has been ordered for the cup closet (24" x 48").
2. 12oz Craft beer snifters were ordered and have been delivered.
3. We will order Bulleit Rye. We have not previously stocked this.
4. Creating a "standard" group of 3 or 4 house cocktails that are always available .

Approved by: Roger Crook-OIC